
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

January 31, 2024 
 
The Honorable Jim Pillen      
Governor of Nebraska     
P.O. Box 94848     
Lincoln, NE 68509 
     
Mr. Brandon Metzler     
Clerk of the Legislature     
P.O. Box 94604     
Lincoln, NE 68509 
 
 
Subject: Public Benefits Annual Report from DHHS 
 
Dear Governor Pillen and Mr. Metzler: 
 
The Department of Health and Human Services is submitting the Public Benefits Annual Report 
pursuant to Nebraska Revised Statute § 4-113 for January 1, 2023, through December 31, 
2023.  
 
The data reported below contains the number of applications for benefits received by the 
Department and the number of applications rejected due to the applicant not being lawfully 
present in compliance with Nebraska Revised Statute §§ 4-108 to 4-113.  
 

Applications Received ..................................... 475,279 

Applications Rejected .......................................... 4,657 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Steve Corsi, Psy.D.  
Chief Executive Officer 


